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1. Purpose of Report  

1.1 The Scrutiny Board Chairs and Deputy Chairs agreed to prepare an Annual 
report for Council when they met on 31 March 2022. 

1.2 The report covers two years, April 2020 until March 2022, which means that it 
covers the period from the start of the covid-19 pandemic. 

1.3 The Annual Report gives examples of the work undertaken by each of Council’s 
four Scrutiny Boards. In particular, it highlights work done by the Scrutiny 
Boards through detailed reviews. 

2. Need for a decision 

2.1 Council is not asked to take a decision, but to receive the Annual Report. 

3. Recommendation 

3.1 It is recommended that Council receive the Scrutiny Annual Report 2020-2022. 

 

4. Options considered 

4.1 Not applicable 

5. Financial implications 

5.1 There are no financial implications arising from the Scrutiny Annual Report 

6. Legal Implications 

7.1  There are no legal implications arising from the Scrutiny Annual Report. 

7. Human Resources and Organisation Development Implications 

7.1 There are no  human resources or organisational development issues arising 
from the report. 
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8. Consultation 

8.1 The Scrutiny Annual Report has been agreed by the four chairs of the Council’s 
Scrutiny Boards. 

9. Environment, Health and Economic Implications 

9.1 There are no environment, health and economic implications.  

10. Equality and Diversity 

10.1 There are no equality or diversity implications. 

 

11. Summary and Recommendations 

11.1 Council is asked to receive the Scrutiny Annual Report 2020-2022. 

 

 _______________________________________________________________________  

 

For further information on this report, contact: 
Mike Lodge Senior Scrutiny Officer, Chief Executive’s Office 
Telephone: 01422 393249 
E-mail: mike.lodge@calderdale.gov.uk 
 
The documents used in the preparation of this report are: 
 
1. Report to Place Scrutiny Board including the draft Planning Service Improvement 

Plan, 16 June 2022 
2. Planning Advisory Service peer review, published January 2022 
 
 
The documents are available for inspection at: 
 
 Town Hall, Halifax, Crossley Street, HX1 1UJ 
 
 


